December 14, 2020

Larry Eamer 1152 Riverdale Ave. Cornwall, ON. K6J5E5

To Whom it May Concern

As Principal Petitioner I am submitting this petition on behalf of friends and neighbours, many of whom having personally expressed significant concerns regarding the issues highlighted in the preamble. Simply put, the speed and volume of vehicular traffic has increased significantly and will continue to worsen if safety measures are not implemented-this is, quite literally, an accident waiting to happen.

The other issue of note is the constant heavy vehicle traffic which is legitimately regarded as not just a nuisance with the attendant noise and dirt but as a potential source of damage to their homes. Obvious damage has already been done to Grant Ave. and Riverdale Ave.. Moreover, given the length of time it took to complete previous developments in the north end of Riverdale, we can expect several more years of shaken foundations and road damage before this development is finalized.

As the construction season is rapidly coming to an end, the City of Cornwall will have several months to develop strategies to address these issues.

We look forward to meeting with the appropriate City officials in the very near future to discuss these issues and possible solutions.

Sincerely yours,

With recent and ongoing development in the north end of Riverdale, there has been a significant increase in traffic volume and speeds. Moreover, the constant truck traffic servicing the new Parkwood Estates subdivision is a clear contravention of posted heavy vehicle restrictions. These large trucks and flatbeds not only add to the congestion at the intersection of Riverdale Avenue and Grant Avenue but also generate vibrations with enough force to shake the house foundations on Grant, Riverdale, and adjoining side streets.

Riverdale Avenue is directly adjacent to Riverdale Park, is one block from Viscount Alexander School and two blocks from St. Anne's School. Pedestrian traffic in the form of children walking to and from school, and cycling on Riverdale and Grant Avenues, present a clear safety issue which will only worsen with an inevitable continued increase in the number of vehicles using these streets.

Riverdale Avenue is over one kilometre long and yet there is only one stop sign along its entire length. Nothing in terms of traffic-calming strategies are being employed to protect people, young and old, from the dangers presented by the increasing speed and volume of traffic. As there are few sidewalks in the Riverdale area, pedestrians of all ages are compelled to use residential streets. This is problematic, particularly during the winter when sidewalks can be impassable. Covid-19 safety protocols simply compound the issue.

- 1. Enforce existing heavy vehicle restrictions on Grant Avenue and Riverdale Avenue.
- 2. Adopt traffic-calming strategies including, but not limited to, a four-way stop at the intersection of Grant Avenue and Riverdale Avenue, and infrastructure such as raised crosswalks, centre-islands, etc. to protect pedestrians and drivers.
- 3. Develop alternate access route(s) to Power Dam Drive from the north end of Riverdale.

	Name	Signature	Address	Contact Email or Phone
1				A
2			I -	
3	-		*	
4	-			
5	-			
6			*	
7				
8			,	
9				
10				
11				
12				
13				
14		U		
15				
16				
17				
18				
19				
20				

With recent and ongoing development in the north end of Riverdale, there has been a significant increase in traffic volume and speeds. In addition, the constant truck traffic servicing the new Parkwood Estates subdivision is a clear contravention of posted heavy vehicle restrictions. These large trucks and flatbeds not only add to the congestion at the intersection of Riverdale Avenue and Grant Avenue but also generate vibrations with enough force to shake house foundations on Grant, Riverdale, and adjoining side streets.

Riverdale Avenue is directly adjacent to Riverdale Park, is one block from Viscount Alexander School and two blocks from St. Anne's School. Pedestrian traffic in the form of children walking to and from school, and cycling on Riverdale and Grant Avenues, present a clear safety issue which will only worsen with the inevitable continued increase in the number of vehicles using these streets.

Riverdale Avenue is over one kilometre long and yet there is only one stop sign along its entire length. Nothing in terms of traffic-calming strategies are being employed to protect people, young and old, from the dangers presented by the increasing speed and volume of traffic. As there are few sidewalks in the Riverdale area, pedestrians of all ages are compelled to use residential streets. This is problematic, particularly during the winter when sidewalks can be impassable. Covid-19 safety protocols simply compound the issue.

- 1. Enforce existing heavy vehicle restrictions on Grant Avenue and Riverdale Avenue.
- 2. Adopt traffic-calming strategies including, but not limited to, a four-way stop at the intersection of Grant Avenue and Riverdale Avenue, and infrastructure such as raised crosswalks, centre-islands, etc. to protect pedestrians and drivers.
- 3. Re-open the previously used access road from Power Dam Dr. for heavy construction vehicles entering and exiting the subdivision development.

	Name C	Signature	Address	Contact Email or Phone	
1					
2					
3 /	X				
4					
5					
6	4				
7 -	A A				
8					
9	į				
10 -	*				
11					
12					
13					
14	No. of the Control of				
15	<u></u>				
16					
17					
18	<u>></u>				
19 7					
\					

With recent and ongoing development in the north end of Riverdale, there has been a significant increase in traffic volume and speeds. Moreover, the constant truck traffic servicing the new Parkwood Estates subdivision is a clear contravention of posted heavy vehicle restrictions. These large trucks and flatbeds not only add to the congestion at the intersection of Riverdale Avenue and Grant Avenue but also generate vibrations with enough force to shake the house foundations on Grant, Riverdale, and adjoining side streets.

Riverdale Avenue is directly adjacent to Riverdale Park, is one block from Viscount Alexander School and two blocks from St. Anne's School. Pedestrian traffic in the form of children walking to and from school, and cycling on Riverdale and Grant Avenues, present a clear safety issue which will only worsen with an inevitable continued increase in the number of vehicles using these streets.

Riverdale Avenue is over one kilometre long and yet there is only one stop sign along its entire length. Nothing in terms of traffic-calming strategies are being employed to protect people, young and old, from the dangers presented by the increasing speed and volume of traffic. As there are few sidewalks in the Riverdale area, pedestrians of all ages are compelled to use residential streets. This is problematic, particularly during the winter when sidewalks can be impassable. Covid-19 safety protocols simply compound the issue.

- 1. Enforce existing heavy vehicle restrictions on Grant Avenue and Riverdale Avenue.
- 2. Adopt traffic-calming strategies including, but not limited to, a four-way stop at the intersection of Grant Avenue and Riverdale Avenue, and infrastructure such as raised crosswalks, centre-islands, etc. to protect pedestrians and drivers.
- 3. Develop alternate access route(s) to Power Dam Drive from the north end of Riverdale.

	Name	Signature	Address	Contact Email or Phone	
1					
2 <					
3					
4					
5	!				
6					
7					
8					
9		6			
10					
11					
12					
13					
14]
15					
16]
17					
18					
19					1
20]

With recent and ongoing development in the north end of Riverdale, there has been a significant increase in traffic volume and speeds. Moreover, the constant truck traffic servicing the new Parkwood Estates subdivision is a clear contravention of posted heavy vehicle restrictions. These large trucks and flatbeds not only add to the congestion at the intersection of Riverdale Avenue and Grant Avenue but also generate vibrations with enough force to shake the house foundations on Grant, Riverdale, and adjoining side streets.

Riverdale Avenue is directly adjacent to Riverdale Park, is one block from Viscount Alexander School and two blocks from St. Anne's School. Pedestrian traffic in the form of children walking to and from school, and cycling on Riverdale and Grant Avenues, present a clear safety issue which will only worsen with an inevitable continued increase in the number of vehicles using these streets.

Riverdale Avenue is over one kilometre long and yet there is only one stop sign along its entire length. Nothing in terms of traffic-calming strategies are being employed to protect people, young and old, from the dangers presented by the increasing speed and volume of traffic. As there are few sidewalks in the Riverdale area, pedestrians of all ages are compelled to use residential streets. This is problematic, particularly during the winter when sidewalks can be impassable. Covid-19 safety protocols simply compound the issue.

- 1. Enforce existing heavy vehicle restrictions on Grant Avenue and Riverdale Avenue.
- 2. Adopt traffic-calming strategies including, but not limited to, a four-way stop at the intersection of Grant Avenue and Riverdale Avenue, and infrastructure such as raised crosswalks, centre-islands, etc. to protect pedestrians and drivers.
- 3. Develop alternate access route(s) to Power Dam Drive from the north end of Riverdale.

	Name	Signature	Address	Contact Email or Phone
1				
2				
3	A			
4				
5				J
6				
7				
8				
9			***************************************	
10				
11				
12				
13				
14				
15				
16				
17				
18				
19				
20				

1 am

RIVERDALE SAFETY ASSOCIATION

With recent and ongoing development in the north end of Riverdale, there has been a significant increase in traffic volume and speeds. Moreover, the constant truck traffic servicing the new Parkwood Estates subdivision is a clear contravention of posted heavy vehicle restrictions. These large trucks and flatbeds not only add to the congestion at the intersection of Riverdale Avenue and Grant Avenue but also generate vibrations with enough force to shake the house foundations on Grant, Riverdale, and adjoining side streets.

Riverdale Avenue is directly adjacent to Riverdale Park, is one block from Viscount Alexander School and two blocks from St. Anne's School. Pedestrian traffic in the form of children walking to and from school, and cycling on Riverdale and Grant Avenues, present a clear safety issue which will only worsen with an inevitable continued increase in the number of vehicles using these streets.

Riverdale Avenue is over one kilometre long and yet there is only one stop sign along its entire length. Nothing in terms of traffic-calming strategies are being employed to protect people, young and old, from the dangers presented by the increasing speed and volume of traffic. As there are few sidewalks in the Riverdale area, pedestrians of all ages are compelled to use residential streets. This is problematic, particularly during the winter when sidewalks can be impassable. Covid-19 safety protocols simply compound the issue.

- 1. Enforce existing heavy vehicle restrictions on Grant Avenue and Riverdale Avenue.
- 2. Adopt traffic-calming strategies including, but not limited to, a four-way stop at the intersection of Grant Avenue and Riverdale Avenue, and infrastructure such as raised crosswalks, centre-islands, etc. to protect pedestrians and drivers.
- 3. Develop alternate access route(s) to Power Dam Drive from the north end of Riverdale.

	Name	Signature	Address	Contact Email or Phone
1			ridatess	Contact Linal of Phone
2				
3				
4				
5		<u>y</u>		
6				
7				
8				
9	4			
10				
11				
12				
13				
14				
15				
16	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\			
17				
18				
19				
20				



With recent and ongoing development in the north end of Riverdale, there has been a significant increase in traffic volume and speeds. Moreover, the constant truck traffic servicing the new Parkwood Estates subdivision is a clear contravention of posted heavy vehicle restrictions. These large trucks and flatbeds not only add to the congestion at the intersection of Riverdale Avenue and Grant Avenue but also generate vibrations with enough force to shake the house foundations on Grant, Riverdale, and adjoining side streets.

Riverdale Avenue is directly adjacent to Riverdale Park, is one block from Viscount Alexander School and two blocks from St. Anne's School. Pedestrian traffic in the form of children walking to and from school, and cycling on Riverdale and Grant Avenues, present a clear safety issue which will only worsen with an inevitable continued increase in the number of vehicles using these streets.

Riverdale Avenue is over one kilometre long and yet there is only one stop sign along its entire length. Nothing in terms of traffic-calming strategies are being employed to protect people, young and old, from the dangers presented by the increasing speed and volume of traffic. As there are few sidewalks in the Riverdale area, pedestrians of all ages are compelled to use residential streets. This is problematic, particularly during the winter when sidewalks can be impassable. Covid-19 safety protocols simply compound the issue.

- 1. Enforce existing heavy vehicle restrictions on Grant Avenue and Riverdale Avenue.
- 2. Adopt traffic-calming strategies including, but not limited to, a four-way stop at the intersection of Grant Avenue and Riverdale Avenue, and infrastructure such as raised crosswalks, centre-islands, etc. to protect pedestrians and drivers.
- 3. Develop alternate access route(s) to Power Dam Drive from the north end of Riverdale.

	Name	Signature	Address	Contact Email or Phone
1				
2				
3				
4				
5				
6				
7		A.		
8				
9		=		
10				
11				
12		-		
13				
14		₹ •••		
15				
16				

With recent and ongoing development in the north end of Riverdale, there has been a significant increase in traffic volume and speeds. Moreover, the constant truck traffic servicing the new Parkwood Estates subdivision is a clear contravention of posted heavy vehicle restrictions. These large trucks and flatbeds not only add to the congestion at the intersection of Riverdale Avenue and Grant Avenue but also generate vibrations with enough force to shake the house foundations on Grant, Riverdale, and adjoining side streets.

Riverdale Avenue is directly adjacent to Riverdale Park, is one block from Viscount Alexander School and two blocks from St. Anne's School. Pedestrian traffic in the form of children walking to and from school, and cycling on Riverdale and Grant Avenues, present a clear safety issue which will only worsen with an inevitable continued increase in the number of vehicles using these streets.

Riverdale Avenue is over one kilometre long and yet there is only one stop sign along its entire length. Nothing in terms of traffic-calming strategies are being employed to protect people, young and old, from the dangers presented by the increasing speed and volume of traffic. As there are few sidewalks in the Riverdale area, pedestrians of all ages are compelled to use residential streets. This is problematic, particularly during the winter when sidewalks can be impassable. Covid-19 safety protocols simply compound the issue.

- 1. Enforce existing heavy vehicle restrictions on Grant Avenue and Riverdale Avenue.
- 2. Adopt traffic-calming strategies including, but not limited to, a four-way stop at the intersection of Grant Avenue and Riverdale Avenue, and infrastructure such as raised crosswalks, centre-islands, etc. to protect pedestrians and drivers.
- 3. Develop alternate access route(s) to Power Dam Drive from the north end of Riverdale.

	Name	Signature	Address	Contact Email or Phone
1			-4	
2	···			
3				
4	•			
5				
6				
7				
8		~		
9				
10				
11				
12				
13				
14				
15				
16				
17				
18				
19				
20				

With recent and ongoing development in the north end of Riverdale, there has been a significant increase in traffic volume and speeds. Moreover, the constant truck traffic servicing the new Parkwood Estates subdivision is a clear contravention of posted heavy vehicle restrictions. These large trucks and flatbeds not only add to the congestion at the intersection of Riverdale Avenue and Grant Avenue but also generate vibrations with enough force to shake the house foundations on Grant, Riverdale, and adjoining side streets.

Riverdale Avenue is directly adjacent to Riverdale Park, is one block from Viscount Alexander School and two blocks from St. Anne's School. Pedestrian traffic in the form of children walking to and from school, and cycling on Riverdale and Grant Avenues, present a clear safety issue which will only worsen with an inevitable continued increase in the number of vehicles using these streets.

Riverdale Avenue is over one kilometre long and yet there is only one stop sign along its entire length. Nothing in terms of traffic-calming strategies are being employed to protect people, young and old, from the dangers presented by the increasing speed and volume of traffic. As there are few sidewalks in the Riverdale area, pedestrians of all ages are compelled to use residential streets. This is problematic, particularly during the winter when sidewalks can be impassable. Covid-19 safety protocols simply compound the issue.

- 1. Enforce existing heavy vehicle restrictions on Grant Avenue and Riverdale Avenue.
- 2. Adopt traffic-calming strategies including, but not limited to, a four-way stop at the intersection of Grant Avenue and Riverdale Avenue, and infrastructure such as raised crosswalks, centre-islands, etc. to protect pedestrians and drivers.
- 3. Develop alternate access route(s) to Power Dam Drive from the north end of Riverdale.

	Name	Signature	Address	Contact Email or Phone
		-		
L				
	1			
	<u> </u>			
	•	and the state of t	3 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	
